Minutes
Sedgwick County

Emergency Communications Advisory Board
December 14th, 2017
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Chief Brad Smith, Chief Tavis Leake, Sheriff Jeff Easter, Director Scott Hadley, Chief Robert Lee, Chief Jeff Whitfield, Chief Brad Banz, Colonel Richard Powell, Lt. Kevin Sexton, Roger Taylor
ALSO PRESENT:

Director Elora Forshee, 
Deputy Director Laura Meyers, Major Kristin Gill, Assistant County Manager & Public Safety Director Rusty Leeds, WFD Battalion Chief Lane Pearman
1. MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER WITH A QUORUM

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made to approve the minutes from December 14th, 2017 by Director Hadley and seconded by Sheriff Easter. All were in favor.
3. DIRECTOR’S REPORT
a. Northrup Grumman Update: Director Forshee updated the Board about the Northrup Grumman visit. They gave us an impromptu demonstration of the new CAD mobility client for the MCTs. We are still moving forward with the RFI that will be issued in conjunction with the Sheriff’s office, RMS and JMS in January. After the first of the year Director Forshee will ask for some super users to beta test the new CAD mobile program. Windows 10 is a requirement of this system.
b. CAD/KCJIS Interface Update: The drop dead date is July 01, 2018. If we do not have the new interface by then we will not be able to connect on the dispatch floor or out in the field to the KCJIS system. The JAG grant was supposed to be announced in November 2017. She has found out that the JAG grant wasn’t sure what funding they will even have. There is possibly a Federal lawsuit that will have to be worked out before they could issue any grants. Rather than waiting, Forshee went ahead and had Bid Board approve some of the funding out of the end of the year funds for 2017. The Commissioners approved it yesterday so we will move forward with the outright purchase of the interface. It will be $80,000. 
c. Staffing and Call Volume: Director Forshee spoke to the Board on her concern on call volume and staffing. We are not meeting the national standards on answering our phone calls. We are only answering 63% of calls within 10 seconds, which is well below the 90% standard. We are closer to the standard of answering within 15 seconds of 95% standard, but we are still not at the 95% mark. We are studying to find out how to staff to meet the national standards. It is too late to ask for more personnel in 2018. However, in 2019 we will be asking for more personnel. 
d. Information and Data Sharing: We had a request from WPD for crime analytics for a system that they have. They want to pull all data from the entire County. It is 911 data, but it is also each department’s data. Director Forshee asked for thoughts on how we should share data amongst other groups. Please be thinking on how you would like this handled and we can revisit this in January.
e. 911 Backup Site: Director Forshee updated the Board on the progress of the backup site. Everything is on track for us to move in there in January. We will be going from an 8 seat backup site to a 14 seat backup site. We will now have 12 radio work stations, which currently we only have 8. We will have the ability to pull over a couple of call taker spots also. We will start practicing the activation of the backup site in 2018 so that everyone is familiar with the process.
f. WPD Autism Form: WPD would like to implement a form for autism. It contains information about “Tell us about your child/person” in case there is a call to that location. If this is something we will start doing, she would like to offer it to all of the agencies. There was a discussion amongst the Board. They asked that Director Forshee send the form to them so they can discuss with their own agency. We will table this discussion.
g. Notification of Lock Down for Facilities: Director Forshee has had a couple of requests from private facilities to be placed on a list to be notified when we lock down during LE activity. Where do we draw the line on who gets on the list and who doesn’t. The Board discussed this topic and decided against doing this.
4. DEPUTY DIRECTOR’S REPORT
a. NYE Non-Emergency Line: We will have the additional staffing for the New Year’s Eve non-emergency line. It will be open from 21:00 to 01:00.
5. MAJOR’S REPORT

a. Staffing Report: Currently we have 4 position open. We will be posting for a new call taking class that will start in February. We will have a law enforcement class in January and a Fire/EMS class in April.

b. Statewide Training Standards in 2018: The Kansas Coordinating Council put out a training standard. It is not required. However, it is strongly encouraged to follow the standards. In January 2018 it will take effect. We have met these requirements already for quite some time. There is a push to have a state certification for these training requirements to be a dispatcher.
6. OFF AGENDA ITEMS

a. Director Forshee wanted to remind everyone at the February 2018 Advisory Board meeting there will be elections for Advisory Board positions. She asked the suburban Fire and LE to decide who they want to represent them and that they attend the February meeting.  

7. ADJOURNMENT

